EMT Timothy Keller, 41, died June 23, 2005; EMT Felix Hernandez, 31, died Oct. 23, 2005. Their deaths have prompted family, friends and colleagues to talk about the life-threatening risks Ground Zero workers face. "There is no doubt in any of our minds that there is a direct correlation between their deaths and their participation at Ground Zero," Don Faeth, vice president of the Uniformed Emergency Medical Technicians & Paramedics — FDNY, Local 2507 is quoted in a New York Post article on the two “hidden victims” of the WTC attacks. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Ground_Zero/article_002402.php

5,000 First Responders, some already debilitated by illness, have filed a class action lawsuit pending in Manhattan Federal Court that accuses government officials and construction contractors of exposing workers to dangerous levels of toxins at Ground Zero and the Fresh Kills landfill, according to a New York Daily News article. http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Ground_Zero/article_002398.php
Also, The New York Uniformed Firefighters' Association (UFA) announced Jan. 13 that two of its members and a Battalion Chief have died in recent months due to lung illnesses the union believes are linked to toxic exposures from Sept. 11 and its aftermath. UFA Vice President James Slevin said in a Civil Service Leader article that “the union has been actively involved with the pension board and initially we did not see deaths, only disability cases," Mr. Slevin confirmed. "Now we are concerned that the doctors' timeline is right and that we will see a spike in cancer related deaths." http://www.voicesofsept11.org/artman/publish/Ground_Zero/article_002397.php
If you are having respiratory difficulties, unexplained pains, or other health problems that could be caused by your service at Ground Zero, there are resources to help you get the care you need. 

Click here for a list of ongoing medical offerings for Ground Zero workers. 
